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EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

WEDNESDAY, 13TH MARCH, 2013 
 

PRESENT: 
 

Councillor K Wakefield in the Chair 

 Councillors J Blake, A Carter, M Dobson,  
S Golton, P Gruen, R Lewis, L Mulherin, 
A Ogilvie and L Yeadon 

 
DEVELOPMENT AND THE ECONOMY 
 

194 Kirkgate Market Strategy  
Further to Minute No. 42, 27th July 2011, the Director of City Development 
submitted a report setting out proposals for the redevelopment and 
refurbishment of Kirkgate Market, whilst also providing information on the 
short and longer term management arrangements for the Market. 
 
With regard to proposals around the future management structure of the 
market, Members discussed the options for a future management model, 
considering the potential role which could be played by the traders. In 
conclusion, it was undertaken that a further report would be submitted to the 
Board in due course, in order to enable Members to consider this matter in 
more detail.  
 
A Member reported the concerns that some traders had relayed to him in 
respect of how their leases may be affected by the proposals, and requested 
that contact was made with those traders in order to address such concerns.   
 
RESOLVED –  
(a) That in principle agreement be given to the proposed improvements to 

the interior of the Market, as summarised within paragraph 5.1 of the 
submitted report, in order that the project can be progressed and a 
detailed planning application submitted (completion of RIBA Work 
Stage D – Design Development), and also to enable the introduction of 
the scheme into the Capital Programme. 

 
(b) That in principle agreement be given to progress the improvements to 

George Street, as outlined within paragraph 5.2 of the submitted report, 
as a separate project (approval from Executive Board will be sought 
subsequently to introduce this as a separate scheme into the Capital 
Programme). 

 
(c) That agreement be given to continue to hypothecate future years 

markets surplus, as detailed within the submitted report, in order to 
fund prudential borrowing, which in turn will fund the capital costs of the 
redevelopment and refurbishment proposals. 

 
(d) That in principle agreement be given to putting in place an alternative 

management structure within Leeds City Council, with a further report 



Draft minutes to be approved at the meeting  
to be held on Wednesday, 24th April, 2013 

 

being submitted to the Board in due course, in order to enable the 
Board to determine detailed proposals. 

 
(e) That approval be given to an injection of £1,615,000 into the Capital 

Programme and approval also be given to the incurring of expenditure 
of £1,615,000 for the first phase of backlog maintenance and upgrade 
works in the Market, to progress the scheme design proposals to RIBA 
Stage D for the proposed redevelopment and refurbishment of the 
Market and also for the developer procurement competition for the 
George Street frontage. 

 


